Attendees

Rich Grundza - TMC

Jim Matasic - Lubrizol

Jess Hamilton - Lubrizol

Bob Campbell - Afton

Greg Shank - Mack

Ken Goshorn - Mack

Joe Franklin - Intertek

Scott Richards - SwRI

Ron Buck - TEI

Jim Gutzwiller - Infinium

Mark Cooper - Oronite

Miscellaneous items discussed during the teleconference:

Mack indicated the report from the ring supplier was not complete at the time of the teleconference.  The supplier had reported there was a bit more porosity, but that it was within their internal spec. Ken Goshorn indicated he would ask whether this was a qualitative or quantitative measurement, but his impression is that they porosity measurement is qualitative.

Jim Matasic briefly went over the analysis of the rings from the old batch and a new batch that Lubrizol had completed. They found no metallurgical differences. They did see some small porosity differences on the coatings but had no perspective on whether or not those impacted test severity.

Some questions were asked concerning the difference in coating porosity between the old batch and the new batch relative to the rings for EGR engines. Mack indicated the coatings on rings for production EGR engines are even more dense.

Jim Matasic also indicated that their 1st T11 candidate after the reference with the new batch rings has non-typically high O/C and Fe levels.

Date codes on rings appear to be related to shipping, not manufacturing.

There was some discussion on running some additional tests to verify the apparent differences between ring batches, including tests with older and newer batch rings in the same build.

Ron Buck indicated TEI had ordered 1040 rings in the new batch, estimated to last about two years. Approximate time to get another batch of rings would be 8.5 weeks.

Questions Raised:

Does the T12 test still discriminate?

Is the apparent change related to some other issue with the rings (geometry, etc.)?

Concerns over how effective a correction factor would be for non- 15W-40 viscosity grades?

Action Items: 

Ken Goshorn will ask the ring manufacturer to finish the report.

Mark Cooper will start discussions with Jim Rutherford about the development of a correction factor after Jim returns from vacation.

Another teleconference will be set up for additional discussions (most likely after the report from the supplier is available and after some discussion on the correction factor). Timing of the next teleconference to be determined.

Comments:

Severity of the T12 and T11 tests are obviously critical and affect various heavy duty lubricant categories.  Obviously the surveillance panel will have to continue working on some resolution of this issue.
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